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The Board & Staff

Patron: Bill Woods

President: Rob Smith
Treasurer: Rod Wecker
Club Captain: Trish McNeill

Secretary: Peter Lewis

Club Professional: Roger Vandenberg

Ground Staff: Rob Stanley & Wayne Russell

Bookkeeper: Laura Oates



PROSERPINE GOLF CLUB

PLAYING STATISTICS AND RAINFALL RECORD FOR 2021/22
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REPORT TO MEMBERS

Ladies and Gentlemen,

Once again it is with pleasure that | present this report for the year ending 30" June 2022.

Members

Thank you for the support over the past 12 months. Welcome to all the new members, there are
many new faces around the club, which is great to see.

Board

| cannot speak highly enough of our board members who go over and above the call of duty, Trish
McNeill club captain; Peter Lewis secretary; Rod Wecker treasurer.

Well done board members.

Sponsors

To our valued sponsors, thank you for the past 12 months and we look forward to your continued
support. Without your help the Club could not provide the facilities our members deserve. So please
members, support our sponsors that support your club.

Volunteers

‘A huge thank you to all our volunteers. They can be seen here on a regular basis at pre-organized
times, emptying bins on the course, Cash for cans, trimming trees, mowing, cooking, drinks buggy,
top dressing greens, and helping in general.

Club Staff

Laura Qates is our part time bookkeeper. Thank you, Laura. To Sam, Nevaeh, Mandy behind the bar
serving drinks and food, thank you ladies.

Ground Staff

Rob and Wayne are doing an outstanding job, this is evident in the condition of the course. Many
thanks to Bill Woods and Jim Cochrane for volunteering to help Rob and Wayne on a weekly basis.



Club Professional

Roger and his staff continue to do an excellent job running coaching clinics for both ladies and
juniors. they are also extremely active in attracting new members.

We did see the extension of the pro shop this year, making it one of the best pro-shops you will see
anywhere.

Thankyou Peter Faust for supplying the concrete and Brian Smith for moving the wall and
constructing the new one. Roger for the painting.

Show Ground Bore

Queensland Health Department and the EPA have informed Whitsunday Regional Council that this
bore cannot be used by anyone. The bore has a higher than acceptable level of polyfluoroalky! (pfas)
in the water.

Hole Two.

This year we saw the transformation of number two, from a par four to a par three. This was a great
success and now it is a signature hole. Well done to all involved in making this happen.

Regards,

Rob Smith
President



Course Directors Report

Ground Staff have worked hard to present the course in the best condition possible. Growing grass
in the tropics is a real challenge and must be constantly monitored.

Most of the fairway irrigation is in the ground with still some tidying up with pipes and cable around
the course.

We have received some of the grant money and the remainder will come on completion.

As part of the machinery replacement program, the Toro fairway mower was due to be replaced this
year. With relatively low hours on the machine, it was decided to keep it for extra 12 months. This
will save the club money.

Thank you to the members who helped with the wish list of things you would like to see happen
around the club.

Regards,

Rob Smith
Course Director



